GWYNEDD COUNCIL
SECTION 48 SCHOOL STANDARDS AND ORGANISATION ACT (WALES) 2013
NOTICE OF PROPOSAL TO MAKE REGULATED CHANGES TO YSGOL TREFERTHYR
GWYNEDD COUNCIL, COUNCIL OFFICES, CAERNARFON, GWYNEDD, LL55 1SH

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Section 42 of the School Standards and Organisation (Wales) Act
2013 and the School Organisation Code that Gwynedd Council, having consulted such persons as required,
propose to increase the capacity of Ysgol Treferthyr, Cricieth, Gwynedd LL52 ODS to 150, and relocate the
school to an alternative site on the western side of Cricieth town, referred to as the A497 site (post code LL52
ORY). The school is maintained by Gwynedd Council.

Gwynedd Council undertook a period of consultation before deciding to publish this proposal. A consultation
report containing a summary of the issues raised by consultees, the proposer’s responses and Estyn’s full
response is available on www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/modernisingeducation.

It is proposed to implement the proposal on 1 September 2023.

The number of pupils at the school is 99 Reception - year 6 and 18 Nursery in line with September 2020 figures,
the pupil capacity of the school is 119, and the proposed capacity following implementation of the proposal
will be 150 Reception - year 6 and 21 Nursery. The number of pupils admitted on 1 September 2023 will be
21 Reception and 21 Nursery pupils.

It is not anticipated that the relocation of the school will involve any change to the need for school transport.
And transport will be provided for pupils at the school in accordance with Gwynedd Council's School Transport
Policy.

This proposal has been formulated as a result of the need to address the poor condition of the present school
and the need to replace it with a new school.

Anyone may object to the proposals within a period of 28 days from the date of publication of these proposals,
that is by 24 March 2021.

Written objections should be sent to the Head of Education, Gwynedd Council, Council Offices, Caernarfon,
LL55 1SH or by sending an e-mail for the attention of the Head of Education to
modernisingeducation@gwynedd.llyw.cymru.

Signed:

C’//

Garem Jackson
Head of Education, on behalf of Gwynedd Council

Publication Date: 24 February 2021

EXPLANATORY NOTE
(The following is not part of the notice but is intended to explain its general purpose)

Following a consultation process Gwynedd Council propose to to increase the capacity of Ysgol Treferthyr to 150, relocating the school to an
alternative site, referred to as the A497 site, on 1 September 2023
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